Seattle HPHC Local Community Letter - Ray McCready's Unity Prayer Event

Rosie Dijan Muyongo January 28, 2022



Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Central Families, Brothers and Sisters,

Happy Lunar New Year, the beginning of the year of the Black Tiger is on February 1st, just three days from today. And yes, we are closing the month of January with prayer and lecture presentations.

Tomorrow, Saturday, January 29, UPF - AFPAWS will have a "Unity Prayer Event" with Ambassador for Peace Mrs. Emma Herron as main speaker. It will be from 10:00 am Pacific time. Thank you to Mr. Ray McCready for organizing it. Please use the Zoom Meeting link below to join:

 $\underline{us02web.zoom,} \underline{us/j/85894429955?pwd} = \underline{dVpINkdodEJCU21rSkExcDJ0N2lnZz09}$

Meeting ID: 858 9442 9955

Passcode: 876213

ACLC-WA will have True Family Values Lecture Practice on Monday from 7:30 to 8:30 PM PST. Mrs. Ela Byrne will be presenting on the topic "What Went Wrong". Please join the call, it will be on our community sharing Zoom link <u>us04web.zoom,us/j/251525455</u>. Password: 2020. This program is to prepare us in sharing to Pastors and Ministers here in our state the gift of the Blessing that our Heavenly Parent and True Parents desire so much to share with them so that they can share it to their own congregations. Please support this efforts with your prayer and participation.

A number of our children are of Blessing Age and we truly want to support and help to prepare them in receiving the Blessing. Our Sub-region 5 Matching Coordinator Mrs. Myrna Lapres would like to offer an informational meeting for matching process for both parents and children. We may do this for our community or District wide. I will send out a survey next week to get information on how many Blessing age children we have and who they are. I know that we have children who are attending the Level 2 Blessing workshop tomorrow and we are supporting them with our prayers.

Our Youth Ministry is holding Youth Group meeting, January 29, 3:30 pm via Zoom. Thank you to our older BC's who are supporting our Youth Ministry - Miyuki, Tetsuya, Augustine, Ayelen, Lena, Akiyo, Phillip and Pierro. And yes, the parents support too. I know Miyuki is a little bit overwhelmed by her responsibilities and I would like to ask all of you to support her with prayer and encouragement.

Our Young Adult Ministry Sunday Service for this year 2022 will begin on February 27 with Shinghi Detlefsen as speaker. Young Adult Ministry also have a number of activities planned for the whole year aside from Sunday Service all geared to couple, family and community relationship building. Let us look forward to many inspiring reports from them.

On the national and world level programs and activities, please check the Sub-region 5 newsletter and other communications sent out.

For this Sunday, January 30, 2022 we will have an in person Sunday Service at Ballard Church at 11:00 am. Calendars will be available for pick up after the service. It is \$15/calendar. You can pay through Venmo or by cash or check. Please observe COVID safety protocol. Check your temperature, wear mask, wash your hands often or use hand sanitizer and keep social distancing.

May our Heavenly Parent and True Parents blessing be with each and everyone of us. Let us all be victorious in whatever endeavor we have.

Love and prayer,

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail.com